Moorside Primary School Beaconsfield Street Newcastle upon Tyne NE4 5AW

Telephone: 0191 272 0239

Email: <u>admin@moorside.newcastle.sch.uk</u>
Website: <u>www.moorside.newcastle.sch.uk</u>

Head Teacher: L Hall

Email: linda.hall@moorside.newcastle.sch.uk

Tuesday 17<sup>th</sup> October 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

We would like to say a big 'well done' to all children who are attending school every day, this is making such a positive impact on children's learning and the progress they are making.

We do understand that as the weather is changing children may begin to feel unwell, we encourage you to stay in contact with school so that we can monitor your child and ring home if there are any problems.

Please do ensure, if possible, that you send your child to school with appropriate footwear, coat and if they have them a hat, scarf and gloves.

The target is for children to arrive on time for school, remember gates open at 8.45am and close at 9.05am. It is essential that children arrive on time as key teaching is missed.

Information has been sent to you regarding the flu vaccine for children in Reception up to Year Six. Please ensure you complete the information request online.

A reminder that school will break up for half term on Friday 27<sup>th</sup> October and will reopen on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> November. School will be closed on Monday 6<sup>th</sup> November as this is an Inset day for staff.

We will be collecting donations for Harvest and we will donate these to chosen charities and foodbanks identified by our children. If you have any extra dried goods, or tinned products to contribute we would be extremely grateful.

Finally we have wonderful news to share, Mrs Lincoln-Johnson and her partner have welcomed a baby boy named Issac and Mrs Armstrong and her partner have welcomed a baby girl named Amelie. Everyone is healthy and doing well.

Yours sincerely,

Linda Hall

**Head Teacher** 

